STATE OF KANSAS DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION GEO. L. MCCLENNY SUPERINTENDENT OF PUBLIC INSTRUCTION W. A. STACEY MISS LOUIE LESSLIE ASSISTANT SUPERINTENDENT SECRETARY STATE BOARD OF EDUCATION TOPEKA March 18th, 1942 Dr. F. C. Allen Professor of Physical Education Kansas University Basketball Coach University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas My dear Dr. Allen: Heartiest congratulations on your victory in winning the basketball tournament, and, especially your splendid success in the game against Missouri last night. The State Department of Education is at your service at any and all times. Sincerely Geo. L. McClenny State Superintendent GLM: F